Bedford South SAC Meeting – Tuesday 14th November 2023 at 6:00 pm (via Zoom!)

Attendance
Helen Healy (Principal)				Shauna Boudreau (VP)
Shelley Bembridge					Sarah Rushworth (Chair)
Jane Taylor (VP)					Adil Syed 
Wenjing Wang						Dayle O’Neil
Anthony Zadeh					Tilak Arora
Philip Okunaiya

Sarah Rushworth (SR) opened the meeting and extended welcome to all

Apologies
None received

Administrative Report.
Helen Healy (HH) presented the Administrative Report. She started with the SSP (Student Success Plan) goals of Math, Literacy and Student Wellbeing. These are key area which the school work towards through their curriculum. There is a monthly SSP meeting with teachers to ensure these goals of fluency in these areas are met. 

Current goals including increasing reading behaviour at school as part of the Literacy support programme
A maths coach has been meeting with teachers to help strategies and techniques. Teachers have had chance to pause and reflect and have reported positive feedback from their experience with the Maths coaching.
Staff are continuing the “Meet and greet” at the doors in the morning to welcome students to school
Staff continue to meet monthly for updates and learning.

Events so far have included the Walk and roll to school day. There  was a very successful Remembrance Ceremony organised by Tilak Arora (TA) SR was in attendances and commented on the challenges of running, organising such an event and the challenges faced by the teachers who had students with extra needs in attendance.
HH reports that the parachute committee for traffic is now winding down. HH undertook a final survey for submission.
There is a parent teacher day/evening on November 23rd and reports will be out online on the 27th.
The Holiday concert will be held in the gym this year. It will be for years P- G3 performing but there will be also be a choir where students from Grade 4 and 5 can take part. HH said she hoped there would be a Spring concert for Grade 4 and 5 in the Summer term if possible. The Holiday concert will be held over 2 nights. HH has rented chairs to accommodate numbers for this event.

There is also a Book Fair next week with opportunity to purchase books on Parent/teacher night.

Community Representative Introduction
Tilak Arora was introduced as our new community representative. He has been part of the school for many years as a Youth Support Leader and organised many events for school. He is widely known and respected within the school and local community and we are honoured to have him join us.

Parent representative
We were also joined by Philip Okunaiya a new parent representative. He will starting his term with us  as well.

WISH List
Funding has been confirmed fand received for the wish list. This year School received $5708. This amount is based on the number of students registered as of September 30th 2023. Previous years it has been June 2023. Shelly Bembridge (SB) has kindly collated the “wishes” received so far from staff member and has sent the list out for general perusal and comments. SR will go through this list individually and check items fall into the remit of the spending guidelines and that the budget is not exceeded. For those years that have not yet submitted wishes SR will look at an allocated amount per grade to ensure there is an equitable split of the funds.

Additional Funding Letter.
The number of students continuing to register at Bedford South is growing. SB raised concerns that this has been ongoing for a number of years and the funding has not changed. It is becoming a recognised problem that as student numbers grow teachers are spread thinner and are not able to dedicate the right amount of time to their students, especially when they have students with additional needs and also children that do not speak any English. The resources to help manages this such as up-to-date iPad are also lacking.

A letter has been sent , with a reminders to Ms Tomie at HRCE. SR received acknowledgement of this letter today. She has been told that the School Supervisor Isabelle Obeid would be in contact to discuss these concerns directly.

Any other Business
Tilak Arora asked is there was the possibility of any additional funding for the sister school to Bedford South. He is due to go to the Himalayas in the Summer. SR said she would pass this request through the HSA as it would all within their remit. 

NEXT MEETING -Tuesday 9th January 2024- 6pm via Zoom!.

Rest of the year meetings
December – no meeting
January 9th – VIRTUAL meeting – 6pm via Zoom
February – NO MEETING
March – No Meeting - Spring Break
April 9th  – IN PERSON meeting – 6pm in school
May – NO Meeting
June 11th – Meeting in conjunction with the HSA – 6 pm in school

An extraordinary meeting can be called in February and May if needed but none are scheduled.
